
 
WE RIDE! WE CAMP! WE MEET! WE WORK! WE PROTECT! 

The Magic Valley ATV Riders, Inc. is excited for you to join us 
in exploring the many great areas around the Magic Valley 
and beyond. Come Ride With Us!  
 

y  
 

 

 
Roadmap for 

THE NEW ADMINISTRATION 
President/CEO, Gregg Roessler 

 

The New Administration has successfully prepared 
for its yearlong journey by establishing control of 
the Club’s website and Communication Center. We 
are on our way! What is the destination? What 
landmarks do we expect to see? What milestones 
are we looking for?  

 
Priorities for the President 

 

 
 

Come ride with us! 
 

#1 Priority: MEMBERS! 
Members, do you have an off-road vehicle because 
you love the great outdoors and you are inspired 
by the wilderness? Are you in a club because you 
enjoy the camaraderie of a variety of people with 
common interests? Do you appreciate the 
    Please see PRIORITIES, Page 2  
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Priorities From 1 

 

opportunities Club Membership provides you? I’m 
sure I just heard a resounding YES!  
 
We expect to have a positive impact on the 
Membership, both the active Members and those 
who are “members-in-name-only” to simply to be a 

Voice for keeping access to Outdoor Recreation on 

Public and Private Lands open to motorized 
vehicles.    

#2 Priority: RIDES! 
Come ride with us! We expect to focus on riding 
opportunities. Club rides are an integral part of 
why the Magic Valley ATV Riders Club exists. For 
the most part, the number one reason for joining 
the Club is more opportunities to get off of the 
road and onto the trails.  
 
Having said that, Magic Valley ATV Riders Club is 
part of the much bigger picture of Outdoor 
Recreation on Public and Private Lands locally, 
statewide, and on the federal level. By expanding 
our riding opportunities, we gain knowledge of our 
area and power when areas are challenged for lack 
of Off Highway Vehicle (OHV) use. 

 
#3 Priority:  

WE VOLUNTEER! WE WORK! 
We are determined to be active participants in the 
Off-Roading Community, and the broader Outdoor 
Recreation environment. We intend to be visible, 
and we intend to know and be known. We intend 
to increase our awareness of, and influence on, 
activities that have potential impacts on the well 
being of our Corporation/Club. 
 

#4 Priority: WE GIVE BACK! 
We are determined to support and show our 
appreciation for the many entities and 
organizations that have been, or will be, there 
when we need them the most. We plan to be 
especially selective in choosing the most 
appropriate recipients for monetary donations 
going forward. 
__________________________________________ 

 
 

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 

CHAIN SAW TRAINING COURSE 

 
Chainsaw Training Course Update. Left to right: Larry 

Hazen, Jim Smith, Del Hansen, Cheryl Roessler, Richard Keck, 
Gary Aufderheide, Gregg Roessler. 
 

 
 
Seven Club Members received Certificates for 
Successful Completion of MTDC Chainsaw Training 
(Units 1-4). The USDA Chain Saw Training Course 
classroom session took place on Friday April 8, 
2022, 12-6 PM at the Twin Falls Fire Department, 
345 2nd Avenue East. Instructors included course 
coordinator, Stewart Schiffler, USDA;  Adam 
Benkula, USDA; Dick Dutcher, USDA, and Jedediah 
Friedman, USDA.  
The 3-part training course includes the classroom 
session, CPR/First Aid Certification, and field 
training with the chain saws in order to receive a 
Chainsaw Certification Card that is good for three 
years. The ambitious team will head to Burley on 
April  29, 2022 to attend a six hour CPR/First Aid 
class.     

   Please see CHAINSAW, Page 5 
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FIRST INDEPENENT RIDE OF THE YEAR! 

GOODING RIDE  

RIDE LEADERS WAYNE FISCHER & DIXIE BEST 
Friday, April 8, 2022  11 Rigs/15 Riders 

 

RIDE REPORT…by Wayne Fischer & Dixie Best 

 
 We met at the Gooding Armory at 9:30 and 
caravanned to the trail head about seven miles 
Northeast of Gooding. We headed due West and 
stopped at Dead Horse Cave for a quick inspection 
and then continued West, taking a reverse route 
the Club did two years ago. A few miles later we  
were stopped by a very large flock of sheep.  
 We turned North towards Bray Lake. After 
a short stay at Bray Lake, we followed another 
route taken seven years ago by the Club going 
North. We stopped for lunch near the “Hole in the 
Wall”. Then we continued North on the West side 
of the “Gooding City of Rocks Wilderness Study 
Area” for nine miles.  
 We then looped back South going through 
the center of the “Gooding City of Rocks 
Wilderness Study Area”. We ended up at the “Hole 
in the Wall” where the trail is somewhat steep and 
very rocky. After two more stops we headed back 
to our vehicles. Total ride was 52 miles. 
 We enjoyed the beautifull view, and the 
warmest day in two to three weeks. The light wind 
helped minimize the road dust. There was only one 
minor issue with a starter button problem. Once 
the ATV started, the driver did not turn off his 
machine until we got back to the trail head.  
 We wish to thank Ron Mothershead and 
Glenn Fischer for some back seat driving directions, 
as some trails were new. And a special thanks as 
well to Glenn Fischer for being the ride sweeper*.  
 
Respectfully reported, 
Wayne Fischer & Dixie Best  
__________________________________________ 
 

 *What is a sweeper? 
A sweeper is the person in the rear of the group 
that would help a fellow rider if anyone had 
mechanical issues.  

 
LUNCH STOP NEAR “HOLE IN THE WALL” 

 

 
“HOLE IN THE WALL” SHORT TRAIL SEGMENT 

 
   Please see GOODING Page 4 
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Gooding From 3 

 

 
GOODING RIDE APRIL 8, 2022. OUR TRACKS 
SHOWN ON THE GAIA APP, WITH MVUM (USFS) AS 
THE BASE MAP 
__________________________________________ 

APRIL GENERAL MEETING  
April 13, 2022………………………………General Meeting 

Dinner-6 PM   Meeting 6:45-7:30PM  
ACTION CYCLES ‘N SLEDS  

2540 Addison Avenue East, Twin Falls 
 

>Board Members Present: Gary Aufderheide, Dixie 
Best, Robert Leitch, Linda Laudert, Ted MacNeil, 
Ron Mothershead, Cheryl Roessler, Gregg Roessler, 
Brad Stimpson, Linda Stimpson.      
>Board Members Absent: Randy Graham 
>Attendance:  (70) 
>Public Lands Committee Team Leaders: Robert 
Leitch, Randy Graham.  Committee Members: Glen 
Duggan, Ted MacNeil, Gregg Roessler 
> Magic Mountain Safety Fair: June…Volunteers, 
Nyla Heinzelman, Gregg Roessler, Cheryl Roessler 
>Snake River Canyon Park Clean Up Day: May 21st 

> Next Meeting: May 11, 2022, hosted by Lets 
Ride, 270 ID-24, Rupert. Guest speaker, Chris 
Duggan  
>Guest Speakers:  
1.: Lisa Hills: St Lukes Childrens   
2. David Fait: CPAP  
3. Jed Friedman, USDA: Trail Cat Vounteers: May 
11-18, 2022; CPR/First Aid for Chainsaw Training 
Course April 29, 2022. 

 

 
THANK YOU ACTION CYCLES ‘N SLEDS! 
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__________________________________________ 

APRIL BOARD MEETING  
April 27, 2022  

>Board Members Present: Gary Aufderheide, 
Randy Graham, Robert Leitch, Ted MacNeil, Ron 
Mothershead, Cheryl Roessler, Gregg Roessler, 
Brad Stimpson, Linda Stimpson. 
 >Board Members Absent: Dixie Best, Linda 
Laudert. 
 

 
 

 
 

Chainsaw From 2 

 

USDA CHAINSAW TRAINING UPDATE 
Forest Service USDA Minidoka Ranger District 

2306 Hiland Avenue Burley, ID 

 
Part Two: CPR CERTIFICATION: April 29, 2022 

 
CONGRATULATIONS: Gregg Roessler, Larry Hazen, 
Byron Posey (VP, MV Trail Mach. Assoc.), Jim 
Smith, Cheryl Roessler, John Amoureux (MV Trail 
Mach. Assoc.), Gary Aufderheide, Richard Keck, 
Rob Hendrickson, Glen Duggan. 

 

Welcome New Members 
Lynn & Melissa Savary, Jeff & Brenda Hanson, Greg 
& Glenda Bostock. 
__________________________________________________ 

Thinking of You 
Russell (Rusty) Holm, 65, passed away March 24, 
2022. Rusty worked at Lets Ride for ten years plus 
in the parts department, and was a long time 
member of the Club. 
Jack Stanger, 97, died April 3, 2022. Jack was a long 
time member of the Club.  
Dixie Best, recovering from surgery April 18, 2022. 
 

Please notify us of any illness or loss of family members. 
We will send Get Well and Sympathy cards from the 
Club and mention it in the Newsletter.  
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Jerry Kriegh 

  By Jerry Kriegh 
 

 
 

LOST NEVER…The year was 1984 when I got my 

new ATV 200 Honda. Soon I had to have a bigger 
and better atv. Got a big honkin 225 Yamaha high 
and low tranny. From there I got a 350 Yamaha; 
400 Suzuki; 500 Suzuki (2); (3) 750 Suzuki’s. 
Hopefully no more. Joined the Snake River atv Club 
to find out where to ride. Club had about 12 
members. Several years later, I became president 
and grew the club to over 30 members. The club 
disbanded several years later.  
 
 I joined the magic valley cycle club which later split 
to form a separate atv club. My old partner Lanny 
Carlile and I started leading rides in the desert and 
Oakley area. We eventually started campouts. Big 
Cedar, Little Wood, Stanton Crossing, Jarbidge, 

Pagari. (Mackay, with Pocatello club). Major 
surgery problems have made it unable for My 
buddy to continue riding; Miss his great cooking; 
however the ladies in camps have saved me from 
just eating peanut butter and jelly. THANKS! 
 
I started leading rides to places that maybe others 
might not have been. I don’t have fancy gadgets to 
tell me where I am. I have relied on the 50,000 plus 
miles I have ridden. Do I ever get LOST NEVER, 
sometimes I stop and contemplate where I might 
be. Occasionally, I might ask those with fancy 
gadgets where we might be. Only checking them to 
know if they can operate their gps correctly. 
 
LOST NEVER…but you might want to come 
prepared with extra water, food, tarp, blankets, 
etc.  Just in case I ever happen to get lost. 
 
My thanks to all of you that I have met over the 
years.                -This article is unedited- 
__________________________________________ 
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   The Aufderheides 

By Linda Aufderheide 
 

 
 

OUR ATV STORY… We have always loved the 

outdoors, we had a tiny camp trailer that we used 
for hunting and camping with our young family. 
Then came the snowmobiling years and we also 
joined the Boondockers four-wheel drive club. That 
club was awesome, and we even took those big rigs 
to the Boulder City mine.  
      Gary started riding an ATV in 1998, mainly just 
on hunting trips. He started doing rides with Tim 
Lent (a former member) and really had a great 
time, in fact he liked it so much that he decided to 
upgrade his machine. Now this is where the ATV 
Riders come in, the club was giving free 
memberships to people who purchased machines. 
Gary decided to check out the club and here we 
still are 14 years later. We knew a few people that 
were members and we found that we really 
enjoyed the club activities and programs.  
      The club works hard to keep us informed about 
land use changes, and is committed to help keep 
trails open. Gary has felt a real responsibility to 
help the board for several years. Of course making 

new friends has been an added bonus. The rides, 
campouts, banquets and picnics, it’s been a fun 
experience.                           -This article is “unedited”- 

 
 

UPCOMING RIDES & EVENTS 
 
May 7,8,9 PIGARI CAMPOUT 

Camp & Ride…Jerry Kriegh, RL 
 May 14 THORNE CREEK 

Day Ride…Randy & Janette, RL 
May 21   SNAKE RIVER CANYON PARK CLEAN-UP 
Work Day…Southern ID Off-Road Assoc. 
__________________________________________ 
 
June 9, 10,11 SOUTH HILLS WORK 

Camp & Ride/Day Ride…Gary Aufderheide, RL 
June 10-12 OHV KIDS SAFETY DAY 

TF & Cassia Co. Sheriff Depts., ID State Parks & 
Rec., St Luke’s Children’s Injury Prevention 

June 18 BROWNS BENCH RIDE 
Day Ride…Dixie Best, RL 

June 23-26 LITTLE WOOD RESERVOIR  
Camp & Ride…Jerry Kriegh, RL 

__________________________________________ 
 
July 11-18 ISLAND PARK WEEKEND 

Camp & Ride…Brad & Linda Stimpson RL 
 

July 28-Aug 1 MACKEY CAMPOUT 
Camp & Ride…Ron Mothershead RL 

 
UPCOMING CLUB MEETINGS 

 

May 11 GENERAL MEETING 
*This is the last General Meeting until October* 

Dinner-6 PM Meeting-7 PM Bring a chair! 
LETS RIDE 

270 ID-24, Rupert, ID 83350 208.678.3858 
www.letsride-idaho.com 

 
 
 

May 18 BOARD MEETING 
 

 

http://www.letsride-idaho.com/
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The Grahams 
By Randy Graham 

 

 
 

I  STARTED RIDING ATV’s…back in 2004. Our first 

machine was a 400cc Outlander Max. Jeanette 
and and I joined the motorcycle club at the 
time. Our neighbors Clair and Larry Drexler 
invited us to the meeting 

Larry and Clair Drexler, Stan and Pat Mai, Joe and 
Rose Steffens, Bud and Diane Moore, Jim 
Woods, and others met at Ted Bell’s garage for 
the first meeting. This is where the Club 
started. I was on the Board of Directors from 
2004-2011, when I had to resign from the 
Board because of work (Fleet Night). 

Jeanette and I stayed members of the Club through 
three Outlander Max’s, a Maverick Xrs, and two 
Maverick Trails. Jeanette has a sensitive back. 
Jeanette enjoys taking photos during the rides. 

The Magic Valley ATV Riders Board asked me to go 
on the Board again. I am happy to be on the 
Board. Thank you for your support of our 
MVATVR Club.                       -This article is unedited- 

Board of Directors 
Gregg Roessler…………………………………President/CEO  
 208-404-0267 ..........  mvatvriders@outlook.com 

Randy Graham…………………………………Vice President 
 208-308-6176…………onthegorandy@gmail.com 
Cheryl Roessler…………..Secretary/Newsletter Editor 
 208-404-0270……………………..cherroes@me.com 
Linda Stimpson ................... Treasurer/Memberships 
 208-308-5350 .................. treasurer@mvatvr.org  
Dixie Best...................................... Event Coordinator 
       208-308-6418………………………………………………….. 
Linda Laudert ................................. Ride Coordinator 
 208-316-1810 .................... ls_laudert@msn.com  

Robert Leitch ..................................... Board Member 

 208-543-6018 .................... rleitch68@gmail.com 

Gary Aufderheide .............................. Board Member 
 208-731-4109 ............ garya2adfndr@gmail.com  
Ron Mothershead ............................. Board Member 
 208-731-4404 .. ron.mothershead12@gmail.com  
Brad Stimpson ................................... Board Member 
 208-308-8526 ....................................................... 
Ted MacNeil ...................................... Board Member 
 208-293-6349 ............... tcmacneil@hotmail.com 

Ken Roessler……………………………………….Web Master 
…………………………………………………..ken@kb7dfp.com 

 
Newsletter Vol. 16, Issue 5, May 2022 

CHERYL ROESSLER, Newsletter Editor 

_________________________________________ 
 
Ride Leaders Committee: Ride Coordinator: Linda 
Laudert, Gary Aufderheide, Dixie Best,  Jerry  Duffy, 
Wayne Fischer, Randy Graham, Jerry Kriegh, Aaron 
Larson, Ron Monthershead, Brad and Linda 
Stimpson.  
Spontaneous Rides: We welcome and encourage 
spontaneous rides. If you decide to go riding, 
please give us three days notice. We cannot 
guarantee that it will get on the calendar or e-
mailed to the club. 
The Fine Print: I fully understand that ATV activities. 
involve risks and danger of serious injury up to and including 
death. I fully accept and assume all such risks and all 
responsibility for losses, cost, and damage I might incur as a 
result of my participation in any activity. Rides are open to 
current MVATVR members and their invited guests’ only. 
 

 

mailto:mvatvriders@outlook.com
mailto:onthegorandy@gmail.com
mailto:treasurer@mvatvr.org
mailto:ls_laudert@msn.com
mailto:garya2adfndr@gmail.com
mailto:ron.mothershead12@gmail.com
mailto:tcmacneil@hotmail.com
http://members.mvatvr.org/create-a-ride/
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New Member 

 Ken Roessler 
    

 

 
 
CHERYL ROESSLER, Newsletter Editor 

 

KEN’S ABILITY… to master the Club’s Website and 

to facilitate the production and distribution of the 
Club’s Newsletter, has made it possible for the 
Magic Valley ATV Riders to move forward after a 
challenging and problematic transition of 
leadership. The Club President and other Board 
Officers have asked for Ken’s help to manage the 
website. He is not asking for any compensation. 
 
Ken is a busy person with a full time career, limited 
free time, and is volunteering this service as a favor 
to the Club. Having said that, he says he is enjoying 
his role in the Club and is glad to help. Ken says 
that he’s actually getting a kick out of restoring 
order to the website with its unique challenges. He 

says it’s been a pleasure working with President 
Emeritus Kent Oliver to resolve some of the more 
unusual issues with the website. 
 
In addition to Ken’s Information Technology and 
Computer Programming expertise, he has a full 
slate of extracurricular activities. Being a member 
of the Harley Owners Group (HOG), Ken takes a lot 
of pride in keeping his 2007 Harley Davidson 
Electra Glide Ultra Classic motorcycle in pristine 
condition. His Toyota 4-Runner SUV is “adapted” 
for some serious off-roading. 
 
The thing Ken finds most gratifying is his 
involvement with the high-end technology of 
modern amateur radio operations. The Magic 
Valley Amateur Radio Club is thriving with over 150 
subscribers, and he’s made some incredible 
connections worldwide. Ken’s home office is wired 
from one end to the other with radios, repeaters, 
computers, and monitors.  
 
Ken has never owned an ATV or a side by side. He 
doesn’t go on rides or participate in campouts, but 
he admires what the Magic Valley ATV Riders stand 
for. He also appreciates their impact on the 
broader Off-Roading Community. 
 
 

 
 

Ken’s 2007 Harley Davidson 
Electra Glide Ultra Classic Motorcycle 
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Magic Valley ATV Riders 

Little Darling 

 

 
 
 

An Interview with Haylen…  
CHERYL ROESSLER Newsletter Editor 

 

This story is about… the nine years Haylen spent 

endearing herself to the Magic Valley ATV Riders. 
Haylen is the granddaughter of Lee and Nila 
Heinzelman. She is now in the third grade.  
 

         

 Haylen’s Big Adventure with ATV’s began with her 
first ride in Bebop’s new machine in the backyard, 
just a baby buckled in. She remembers hearing the 
story about being on a camping trip when she was 
just learning to walk and her mom had forgotten to 
pack her shoes. Her Uncle Tom made a pair of 
shoes for her out or duct tape and cardboard. The 
next day Ride Leader Jerry Kriegh actually found a 
shoe tree, and they borrowed a black pair. They 
were careful to return them the next year. 
 
Ride Leader Ron Mothershead has been especially 
attentive to Haylen over the years, watching out 
for her and taking her on many rides. On this 
particular ride, Ron spotted some baby grouse near 
the trail. He stopped the entire caravan in order to 
go back and get Haylen so she could come up and 
see the little chicks.  
 
On her first ride to Top of The World, Haylen was 
very nervous about being so high up. She hung 
back near the rig until Cheryl pointed out all of the 
great rocks for stacking. What an amazing rock 
stacker she turned out to be!  
 
On one of the rides to Leadore there was an 
interesting old water pump with a long handle that 
got Haylen’s attention. Nila could not get the pump 
to work, but Nancy Duffy was able to get that old 
pump going and got some water out of it for 
Haylen.  
 
Oh yes, Haylen did mention the Smart Pills that 
were at Powerline or Telephone Hill. Kelly Moore 
had picked up some Smart Pills (sheep droppings) 
and asked Haylen if she would like to try them. No, 
she would not! Ha! Ha! She had to learn to have a 
sense of humor too. 
 
There are so many other stories to tell about rides 
and campouts with so many other Magic Valley 
ATV Riders. We hope other Club Members will 
remind her of some of their favorite stories about 
riding and camping with Haylen.  
 
Haylen’s favorite camping place is still Mackay. 
 
   Please see HAYLEN, Page 11 



Page 11 

Haylen 
From 10  

 

 
 

      
 
When she was younger…Great Uncle Glen Duggan 
used to take her to the playground in Mackay. Red 
H. used to let her ride in his miniature truck with 
the loud air horn. One of the best things about 
Mackay is the two donut shops in town. Yum! 
 
Haylen said she never knew what she might find 
along the trails. In addition to awesome rocks and 
shell casings, she found knives, tools, and deer  

 
antlers. Also, Haylen says she appreciates all of the 
wonderful things members have given her over the 
years. There were flashlights, stuffed animals, 
minions, writing pens, craft supplies, books, candy, 
cookies, and more. 
 
There were many things Haylen liked about going 
on rides and camping trips with the Magic Valley 
ATV Riders. She liked having so many riders invite 
her to ride with them. Also she liked riding her 
bicycle around camp and hearing the stories 
around the evening campfires. Haylen says she 
feels blessed and is thankful for this wonderful 
experience. 
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Membership Dues 
Dues are $20 Single/$25 family. Mail your payment 
to PO Box 0767, Twin Falls, ID  83303, bring your 
payment to the next meeting, or pay online.  Debit 
& credit cards accepted.  Click here to download an 
application. –Treasurer Linda Stimpson 
__________________________________________ 

Flags 
American flags and the MVATV Riders orange flags 

are $20 each. Call Brad Stimpson (208-308-8526  
 _________________________________________ 

Club Logos 
Quick Draw will print the Club’s logo on your shirts, 
jackets, hats, etc, or you can buy the items from  
them for embroidery or printing. Price is 
determined by the size of the logo you select. 

North 3386 East, Kimberly, ID.  
__________________________________________________ 

 

GREAT VARIETY OF HATS  
AVAILABLE TO PURCHASE  

$17-AT THE NEXT CLUB MEETING-$17  

 
SOME FINAL WORDS OF WISDOM 
 
OUR FOCUS:  
Regardless of different leadership qualities 
and styles, our focus will always be the 
same…Promote, Enjoy, and Protect OHV use on 
our Rangelands. 
 
OUR SUCCESS:  
Our success will depend on our ability 
to…Foster Good Working Relationships with 
Public Land Managers, Private Landowners, 
OHV groups, and other users. 
 

Kent Oliver, President’s Message 2021 

 
 

Thank You Dealers  
 

ACTION CYCLES ‘N SLEDS 
2540 Addison Avenue East, Twin Falls, 

ID 83301 – 208.736.8118 
www.actioncyclesnsleds.com 

 

ADVENTURE MOTORSPORTS 
2469 Kimberly Rd, Twin Falls, ID 83301 

- 208.733.5072 
http://www.adventuretf.com 

 

LETS RIDE 
270 ID-24, Rupert, ID 83350 

208.678.3858 

www.letsride-idaho.com 
 

YOUNG POWERSPORTS 
333 Overland Avenue, Burley, Idaho 

83318 - 208.243.8814 

youngpowersports.com 
 

 
 

 

 
 

http://mvatvr.org/mvatvr-app/
http://www.mvatvr.org/wp-images/application.pdf
http://www.actioncyclesnsleds.com/
http://www.adventuretf.com/
http://www.letsride-idaho.com/
file:///D:/Aaron's%20Files/Documents/MVATV%20Newsletters/youngpowersports.com
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The Famous Camas Lily Bloom 

 

 
The famous Camas Lily Bloom starts around late 
May and continues through mid-June, so take care 
to time your visit right. Additionally, the swampy 
marsh attracts a great variety of birds and their 
offspring, including ducks, mallards, northern 
pintails, American widgeons, and gadwalls. 
 

 
________________________________________ 

Club Rules 
The Magic Valley ATV Riders Inc., also referred to 
as the Club, is expecting your cooperation in 
adhering to the following rules and guidelines 
while participating in Club activities.  
 1. Any actions that are considered 
unlawful or unsafe are prohibited. 

2.  Pets should be kept on a leash of no 
longer than 6 feet during any rides, campouts or 
other Club events. Please be a responsible pet 
owner and respect the rights of others. 
 3. According to Idaho State Law, anyone 
under the influence and/or consuming alcohol or 
illegal drugs while operating an OHV will be 
breaking the law, which will not be tolerated by the 
Club. 
 4. Generator use should be in consideration 
of others at the camp. A recommended quiet time 
from 10:00 PM to 6:00 AM must be observed. 
 5. Operating your machine in a safe 
responsible manner, and waiting at intersections 
and corners will insure that fellow riders are not 
left behind, and that everyone has an enjoyable 
ride. Thank you.  
_________________________________________________ 

Trail Difficulty Guide 
 

 Level 1 - Beginner: Gravel or dirt surfaces that are 
relatively flat and wide, generally wide enough for an ATV to 
pass a full-sized vehicle.  May be dusty but are relatively 
smooth with no rocks or roots protruding more than three 
inches above the surface.  Ride distance will be short and 
speeds will be slow. 
 Level 2 - Advanced Beginner:  Mild ups and downs, 
some narrow, mild rock, mostly roads and jeep trails, minor 
off camber.  Two-wheel drive ok. 
 Level 3 - Intermediate:   Loose gravel, sandy, rocky 
or rutty surface. Also, May have short sections that are 
narrow.  Trail can have blind turns, switchbacks, steep or 
roller coaster grades, some off-camber side hills, minor drop-
offs, ruts and frequent changes in riding surfaces.  Occasional 
obstacles may strike the frame.  Four-wheel drive may be 
needed depending on conditions. Pace of ride will be a little 
faster. Distances and length of ride will be longer. 

Level 4 - Advanced Intermediate:  Rocky surfaces, 
sharp turns, switchbacks, steep grades, narrow passages, low 
overhangs, ledges and large rocks.  Can be slippery and 
muddy when wet.  The trail may have tree stumps, limbs or 
other debris.  Machines with low ground clearance may strike 
or high center on obstacles. Four-wheel drive highly 
recommended. 

Level 5 - Expert:  Very rocky, steep, off camber, high 
water crossings, large ruts,  
and large obstacles in trails. 
Can be narrow with big drop 
offs.  Four-wheel drive 
required, may need winch. 
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